.                                           
MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION SPECIAL MEETING April 8, 2013  

IN ATTENDANCE: Carol Statz, Ellen Bunn, Wayne Hefty, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, John Rosenbaum, Jeff Smith and Denise Sullivan. (A quorum is present.)

CALL TO ORDER: by Statz at 6: 05 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 04/7/13 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. 

J. LONGSETH/PROPOSED BUILDING ENVELOPE CHANGE/CSM 10435/SPRING ROSE RD./SEC. 25: 

MOTION by Hefty/Fagan to approve the revised building envelope as staked and measured on Lot 1 CSM 10435 – *The eastern-most line of the building envelope shall be 350’ from the centerline of Spring Rose Rd.; *the western-most line of the building envelope shall be 415’ from the centerline of Spring Rose Rd.; and *the north/south position of the building envelope (the staked area) was moved from the central portion of the lot to a position closer to the south boundary of the lot as staked out by the contactor.

Discussion: Neighboring property owners Jeff Smith and Bill Lewis provided the historical background to the agreement among the neighbors and the developer regarding the building envelopes for Lots 1 and 2, CSM 10435. 
Objective 1. The proposed new residences would be located in a line from the Smith property, 2029 Spring Rose Rd., to the north, to the Godfrey property, 2001 Spring Rose Rd., to the south, in consideration of everyone’s views from their property. 
Objective 2.  The building envelopes would remain to the east, rather than extending too far west, to distance the residence on Lot 2 from the Lewis property, 2025 Spring Rose Rd. Motion to approve the revised building envelope carried 8-0. 

ADJOURN: MOTION by Fagan/Sullivan carried 8-0.

Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                         Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary

